Lowndes County Sheriff's Office Lieutenant, Joe Dukes, will be available tomorrow evening to answer
any questions.

Service Delivery Agreement Consideration, Chairman Slaughter stated the Service Delivery
Agreement was delivered to the City of Valdosta with a deadline request of October 21, 2022.
Chairman Slaughter requested County Manager, Paige Dukes to contact County Attorney, Walter
Elliott, in the event the agreement was not approved by the City of Valdosta to prepare a 2008
agreement with any updates to be made. However, the Mayor notified Chairman Slaughter stating the
agreement was signed and being delivered. The City of Valdosta Council will be holding a special
called meeting to ratify the signature of Mayor Matheson. Chairman Slaughter stated currently, the
2008 agreement is prepared and the 2016/2022 agreement is prepared and ready. Chairman
Slaughter stated depending on the outcome of the City of Valdosta's meeting, a decision will be made
at the commission meeting, tomorrow evening. Chairman Slaughter stated at tomorrow evening's
meeting, if the City of Valdosta Council moves forward to ratify the Mayor's signature, please consider
the fact it has not been reviewed by our legal counsel. Chairman Slaughter stated he would like a
motion to approve the agreement, pending legal review.

BID

Exit 13 Lift Station and Force Main Project, Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey, presented the item.
Mr. Stalvey stated the exit 13 collection system was installed several years ago with the understanding
that the lift station would be installed once tenants were ready to build. Mr. Stalvey stated Second
Harvest is due to break ground soon. Mr. Stalvey stated in addition to the lift station, 1070 feet of force
main will be required to connect the lift station to the discharge manhole. Additionally, Mr. Stalvey
stated two bids were received with RPI Underground, Inc. being the low bidder, in the amount of
$1,084,938.91.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, acknowledged the achievement of Lieutenant Herndon with Lowndes
County Fire Rescue. Mrs. Dukes stated with the expansion of the fire department last year there was
discussion regarding structure fires and vehicle accidents and call response. Mrs. Dukes stated some
of the fire rescue staff hired through the expansion have medical certifications to provide assistance
to EMS.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Evans made a motion to adjourn the work session meeting, Commissioner Marshall
second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 8:49 a.m.



